Sent via email from RED+F Vendor Notice on 09/24/2022

Subject: Requirements Related to COVID-19 Applicable to RED+F Contractors & Service Providers that
Function as Extensions of Staff 001

As a healthcare organization that prioritizes quality and safety and to assure the health of our patients,
staff, and visitors, NYU Langone Health (NYULH) has instituted the following requirements to help stop
the spread of COVID-19. They are applicable to RED+F contractors, service providers, vendors, and
consultants that function as extensions of staff (collectively “Contractors/Vendors”) and their
subcontractors, sub-consultants, and personnel (collectively “personnel”).

COVID Vaccinations

We have changed the previously announced timeline for compliance with the requirement that all
Contractors/Vendors who provide services in or on any premises owned or operated by NYULH or any of
its affiliates (NYULH facilities) must be fully vaccinated: In line with the order set by NYS, all
Contractors/Vendors and their personnel who provide services in or on any premises owned or
operated by NYULH or any of its affiliates are required to be fully vaccinated by O



Positive COVID-19 Test Reporting

All Contractors/Vendors must immediately report any worker who tests positive for COVID-19 and has
been in or on NYULH facilities in the last 48 hours. The report must include the name of the worker and
note the location(s) where the worker has been while on site. The Contractor/Vendor must make the
report via email to their NYULH Manager.

The Contractor/Vendor will also provide written notice to all of their personnel as well as other



